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Thank you all who braved the rain and came to the July meeting.  I think we had 9 
or 10 tables full of ‘treasurers’ and the buzz was that everyone did fairly well, both 
the sellers and the buyers.  It’s always good to clean out some shelves and 
drawers and be able to get a few pennies towards another project.  I sold several 
items and then turned around and bought several items.  I think others did the 
same, so we helped each other out. 

Speaking of helping, we still need several positions filled.  Our major concern is a 
hospitality chair.  Our new members’ first impression of our guild is so important 
and we need for them to be introduced around the room and learn what it is we do 
as a guild. 

Next, we need an email coordinator.  This job does not take much time and can be 
done from home. 

Kemberly Wilshire needs an assistant show chair.  She will be very busy during 
the next year and needs help in addition to teaching someone the ropes if we are 
going to have another show in the future. 

And lastly we need an assistant treasurer to take over next year when Shirley 
Weaver steps down.  This position is critical.  Without a treasurer we will not have 
a guild. 

So please step forward and accept one of these positions and help our guild run 
smoothly.  We have a very generous membership and I am confident these 
positions will be filled. Thank you all so much for what you do for the guild 

TAQG Rally day was a big success.  Cynthia England did a great job as guest 
speaker and kept us all laughing along with sharing her beautiful pictorial quilts 
with us.  There were tons of door prizes and several of our members won great 
items.  Our own Donna Petrick was the chair person of the event and she did a 
wonderful job.  Two other people who put in a lot of preparation hours for this 
event are Aggie Meszaros and Sherry Worley.  Everyone involved is to be 
congratulated for a job well done. 

Our August meeting will be working on Christmas stockings.  The last time we did 
this project at a guild meeting we made just over 100 stockings.  Let’s see if we 
can beat that and make 150.  The  supplies you will need are listed elsewhere in 
the newsletter. 

Try to stay cool in this July/August heat . 
 
Happy Quilting.   
Sheri Smith, President 
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MINUTES OF July  2010 - Donna Lobelseon, Secretary  

Business card: 
1 month = $15 
3 months = $35 
 
Quarter Page: 
1 month = $25 
3 months = $60 
 
 

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: 
1 month = $40 
3 months = $90 
 
Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to Mickie War-
rington at media@ 
quiltersguildofplano.org 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Sheri Smith at 7:02. The Minutes to the June meeting were 
accepted as printed. 
 
The Next board meeting will be August 9, 2010 at Tino’s restaurant. The business meeting will start at 
7:00pm, arrive at 6:00pm if you would like dinner. 
 
Sheri explained that positions still open for 2010-2011 and requested volunteers. Email coordinator, hos-
pitality, and assistant show chair. Sheri announced the importance of raffle quilt ticket sales to fund next 
years’ guild activities. She stated that Kemberly Wilshire is passing out raffle tickets, Donna Petrick is col-
lecting sold tickets and Margaret Schafer is scheduling ticket sales at other venues. She asked that you 
contact these ladies for tickets or to help with sales. 
 
Sheri asked if everyone received their newsletter and no one present indicated there was a problem.. 
 
The new BOM was explained and samples were shown by 
Connie Litfin. 
 
We were reminded to attend TAQG Rally Day on Saturday. 
 
The business meeting adjourned at 7:22pm and everyone 
continued shopping. 

Support your raffle quilt … we still need 
people to take the quilt to various loca-
tions to sell tickets. If you haven’t gotten 
tickets for yourself, they are $1 or 6 for 
$5. 

******************************************************************************************************* 
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PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS - Donna Petrick 
 

August program—Have you got the Christmas spirit? 
Let’s get a jump on stockings for this holiday season.  Our August program is making stockings.  Bring you 
sewing machine and/or a willing hand.  It works best if we do assembly line work with 4 to 5 peo-
ple…………..someone sewing, someone pressing, someone pinning cuffs to stockings, etc.  LaDawn will be 
directing us and have kits available.  So come to guild to visit with friends, spend a cool evening indoors and 
lend a helping hand to our charity efforts. 
 
We may also have cough pillows available to be sewn and stuffed.  If you have any ready, be sure to bring 
them in. 
 

    
    
   

 
Upcoming Workshops 
 
September 2010 – Kaye England  
• Friday, September 10th – Scrap Mania 
• Saturday, September 11th – Plates, Wedges and More, plus PPQ’s (Partially Pieced Quilts) 
 
February 2011 – Barb McCraw and Teresa Sherling  
• Date TBD – Folded Flowers Workshop 
 
Name:  _________________________________     
Address:    ______________________________  
City and Zip:   ___________________________  
Phone:   ________________________________  
Email __________________________________  
 
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:   ___________  
 
   

Enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope to receive 
the supply lists via USPS.  Supply lists may also be 
printed from the website.  Your telephone number and 
email are particularly important so we can reach you in 
the event of any last minute changes.  Copy or clip and 
bring completed form to a meeting, or mail to:  
 

Donna Petrick 
3816 Dutton Drive 
Plano, TX 75023 

Workshops are $40/day 
for members; $45/day 

for non-members 
Members receive a 

discount  
if they sign up 35 days  

prior to the 
workshop. 

 
Hours:  

9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE - Julie Schaefer 
 
 
What busy months June and July were.  We worked on cough pillows at the Plano Sewing Center on Tues-
day June 22nd.  Rita Potter, Barbara Collins and Terri Mendelow sewed the precut fabric (Karen had enough 
fabric cut for 300 cough pillows.)  Ruth Shriner, Enriqueta Benavides and I stuffed the sewn fabric pieces.  In 
the afternoon Enriqueta and I stuffed pillows and Sheryl Stith finished the pillows off by sewing the opening 
closed.  We made 65 cough pillows which is a good start.  However, we need to complete at least 100 to do-
nate to the surgical center of the Plano Medical Center, so the fourth Tuesday of August we will again be 
working on cough pillows.  If we could get enough volunteers to stuff and sew we could be done with them 
after August. 
 
 
We will be doing Christmas stockings with LaDawn Dalley the fourth Tuesday of this month.  LaDawn will 
lead us at the Plano Sewing Center.  I will have to get back with you on the results of that.  We will also be 
sewing Christmas stockings at the next general meeting which will be August 13th.  We need to do at least 
1000 stockings so bring your sewing machines to the meeting.  It is really a lot of fun.  Two years ago we had 
a meeting where we just sewed stockings.  Some people prepared the fabric to be sewn (stocking and cuff) 
which is already cut and some sewed.  Actually we had a competition going with another table.  What a hoot.  
Remember all you that have taken stocking kits home, we need them back ASAP. 
 
 
I wasn’t at the gathering on July 8th because I was in a class all day with Cynthia England sponsored by the 
TAQG (Texas Association of Quilt Guilds).  I learned a unique way of piecing similar to paper piecing but not 
sewing on the paper.  Cynthia is just a little hyperactive and very humorous to work with so we really enjoyed 
ourselves.  It was raining when we drove home late in the afternoon from the Mimosa Baptist Church in Mes-
quite, and for some unknown reason I got lost twice driving around highways 30, 80 and 635.  Guess it has 
been too long since I worked for DISD and traveled that area often.  Anyway, when I finally arrived home I 
was exhausted and just crashed.  Saturday was the official Rally Day for TAQG and we exhibited our raffle 
quilt along with about 25 other guilds.  We sold 65 tickets.  I can’t remember how many we sold last year but I 
felt we did well.  TAQG is always a wonderful experience and fun to meet and greet other guild members 
from around the state.  If you’ve never attended a Rally Day keep it in the back of your mind to go next year. 
 
 
Every second Tuesday of each month we have a sit and sew day for Community Service.  Karen Christoffer 
has quilt kits ready to be sewn.  We work at the Plano Sewing Center which is on the SE corner of Custer 
and Spring Creek from 10:00 – 4:00.  We had two new people joining us this last Tuesday, and we invited 
them to join our Guild.  If you want to be a part of this fun group that takes time to sew for others we welcome 
you with open arms and warmth.  Remember you may come and go as you wish.  The only 2 requirements 
are that you email Karen Karen.christoffer@tx.rr.com telling her that you will be there so she has enough kits 
ready, and that you bring your traveling sewing machine and kit. 
 
 
Don’t forget to send me your service hours so that I can document them in the book.  juli-
escha@sbcglobal.net  You can also put your hours in the book at the general meetings if you remember to 
do it.  Which ever is easiest for you. 
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August Birthdays 
 
Susan Mankus ................... 08/02 
Nanette Gaskey ................. 08/03 
Susan Berger ..................... 08/03 
Pam Thronburg .................. 08/06 
Lorraine Morse .................. 08/07 
Leah Cartwright ................. 08/07 
Ann Brooks ........................ 08/07 
Renee Baron ..................... 08/10 
Elaine Weber ..................... 08/12 
Mary Bishop ....................... 08/13 
Pat Dashner....................... 08/13 
Julie Hirsch ........................ 08/14 
Ruth Shriner ...................... 08/14 
Carrie Oransky .................. 08/19 
Lynne Fritsche ................... 08/19 
Lut De Meulder .................. 08/23 
Mary O'Neil ........................ 08/25 
Maureen Hoffman .............. 08/26 
Charlotte Kieliszek ............. 08/27 
Karen Nelson ..................... 08/29 
Karen Christoffer ............... 08/30 
Karen R. Wood .................. 08/31 

Membership - Crisann Skinner and Maria Eakin 

Just a reminder to those of you who have not sent in your membership  renewal. Renewals 
must be received by July 31st to be included in this year’s directory. Rebecca Clayton has 
been hard at work getting the directory together so we can send it to the printer at the be-
ginning of  August. We will let you know when they will be ready to be distributed. 
 
If you have not received your new membership card for the new year, please be sure to 
ask us for it at the Membership table when you sign in at the next meeting. You can also 
pick up cards for your friends or members of your small group. Don’t forget to bring your 
cards to the monthly guild meetings. The cards help new and current members of the  guild 
identify you and speeds up the sign-in process at the Membership table. 
 
We are still looking for someone (or a team) to take over Hospitality. The job is easy and 
does not take alot of time to do each month. Give us a call and we would love to give you 
all the details. Please contact Crisann Skinner or Maria Eakin. 

New Members for August  
 
Dirnbauer, Jo Member #:  670 
723 Hanceville Way Spouse: Frank 
Wylie, TX   75098  Birthday: 9/10 
home: 972-202-6616 Joined: 2011 
cell: 214-663-4027  
jdirnbauer@verizon.net 
  
Lewis, Dianne Member #:  671 
701 S. Stemmons Freeway, #240  
Lewisville, TX   75067  Birthday: 8/18 
cell: 817-233-3587 Joined: 2011 
gdplewis@designsbydianne.com 
  
Pens, Jennifer Member #:  673 
6728 Waterway Court Spouse: Ken 
Plano, TX   75093  Birthday:  
cell: 972-979-0688 Joined: 2011 
kpens@verizon.net 
  
Simon, Laurel Member #:  672 
920 Melrose Drive  
Richardson, TX   75080  Birthday: 12/20 
cell: 469-834-0940 Joined: 2011 
lori.ltr@gmail.com 
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 UPCOMING EVENTS - Mickie Warrington 
 

 
September 10-11, 2010– “Coastal Prairie Quilt Guild 
Show”, Stafford, TX … for more information call Karen at 
832-693-2512 or email Joyce at 
msjoycejackson@gmail.com 
 

***************** 
 
September 17 - 18, 2010 - "Artistry in Fiber," presented 
by the Lone Star Heritage Quilt Guild of Sulphur Springs.  
Sulphur Springs High School Gym, Civic Center 
Complex, 1200 Houston Street, Sulphur 
Springs.  Hours:  Friday, 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM; Saturday, 
9:00 AM - 3:00 PM.  Judged show with awards, over 125 
quilts.  Saturday is also the famous Hopkins County Stew 
Contest during the Fall Festival.  QUILT ENTRY 
DEADLINE:  July 15th.   
Entry forms on website: www.sulphurspringstxquilts.com 

**************** 

September 24-25, 2010 “Busy Bee Quilt Club”, 
Community Building, Schmittou Rd at FM Rd #2127 

Directions:    Post Oak is located on FM Road #2127 
between Jacksboro & Bowie (off Hwy 59) or between 
Jacksboro & Henrietta (off Hwy 148) 

Features:      Quilts on Display; Craft Items; Trash and 
Treasure; Door Prizes; Donation Quilt; Local Vendor;  
Sandwiches or Beans & Cornbread served 11AM to 2PM 

Contact:       Wanda Davis, 14995 Post Oak Road, Bowie, 
TX 76230-8242 … Phone: (940) 567-2771 … E-mail: 
wlwcobb@hotmail.net … www.postoakquilters.com 

*************** 

October 1-3, 2010- “It’s a Whole New Quilt”, presented 
by the Red River Quilters, Shreveport, LA … for more 
information email Carolyn at Carolyn_hunter@bellsouth.net 
or www.redriverquilters.com 

  

 

 

BOARD MEETING, JUNE 7, 2010 
Donna Lobelseon, Secretary  
 
 
Guild President Sheri Smith called the meet-
ing to order at Tino’s Restaurant at 7:04 pm. 
Minutes to the June meeting were approved.  
Newsletter article deadlines were discussed, 
the new deadlines are: 
 
• Articles are due by 5:00pm the 3rd Thurs-

day of the month 
 
• Corrections to articles are due the 4th 

Thursday of the month and should be 
listed in an email 

 
• If you have no corrections, “no changes” 

should be annexed to the subject in the 
email reply 

 
Sheri discussed the need for a hospitality 
chair and announced we will have a BOM. 
 
Shirley Weaver presented the Treasurer’s 
report. 
 
Margaret Schafer passed the signup sheet for raf-
fle quilt ticket sales around the table. 
 
Tina Connolly discussed that BOM partici-
pants will keep the blocks they make. 
 
Donna Petrick asked for volunteers to update 
the bylaws. Board members were asked to 
review the section of the bylaws which per-
tain to their job and submit suggestions. 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:20PM 
 
Attendance: 
Donna Petrick 
Sheri Smith 
Margaret Schafer 
Julie Schaefer 
Donna Lobelson 
Emily Armstrong 
Shirley Weaver 
Mickie Warrington 
Debbie Skorepa 
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Cash Flow / Net Worth - May 2010  
Category Description Balance 
INFLOWS  
Administrative Income  
Interest Income 12.11 
Guild Activities Income  
Raffle Quilt 556.00 
Media Income  
Newsletter Postage 10.00 
Guild Product Sales   
Pins 4.62 
Library Income  
Library Book Sales 10.16 
Membership Income  
Membership Dues 2010-2011 1,025.00 
Programs Income  
Workshop Fees 570.00 
TOTAL INFLOWS 2,187.89 
OUTFLOWS  
Administrative Expenses  
Bank Charges and Supplies 5.00 
Community Service Expenses  
Supplies 317.00 
Media Expenses  
Grant Expense Publicity 83.40 
Newsletter Postage 11.41 
Newsletter Printing 11.93 
Membership Expenses  
Hospitality Supplies 111.53 
Membership Supplies 16.99 
Membership Deducted NSF check 25.00 
Programs Expenses  
Guild Meeting Facilities Rent 50.00 
Speaker Lecture Fees 200.00 
Speaker Lodging 135.50 
Speaker Meals 94.68 
Speaker Travel 382.25 
Workshop Facility Rent 50.00 
Workshop Teacher Fees 600.00 
TOTAL OUTFLOWS 2,094.69 
OVERALL TOTAL 93.20 
Overall Net Worth 55,804.65 

TREASURER’S REPORTS - Shirley Weaver 

Cash Flow / Net Worth - June 2010  
Category Description Balance 

  
INFLOWS  
Administrative Income  
Interest Income 12.53 
Cash Donations 5.00 
Guild Activities Income  
Raffle Quilt 476.00 
Media Income  
Newsletter Postage 10.00 
Membership Income  
Membership Dues 2010-2011 1,000.00 
Programs Income  
Trash to Treasure Income 10.00 
TOTAL INFLOWS 1,513.53 

  
OUTFLOWS  
Administrative Expenses  
PO Box Rental 96.00 
Supplies,Postage,Printing 17.60 
Media Expenses  
Publicity Expenses 169.99 
Programs Expenses  
Grant Expense Contracted Services 400.00 
Guild Meeting Facilities Rent 100.00 
TOTAL OUTFLOWS 783.59 

  
OVERALL TOTAL 729.94 

  
Overall Net Worth 56,534.59 
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QGP Annual Reports—Prepared by Doona  Petrick and Shirley Weaver 
 

Quilter’s Guild of Plano 
Balance Sheet 

Year Ended May 31, 2010 
Assets   
Petty Cash $70.00 
Cash in Bank - Checking 
Account $11,098.13 
Cash in Bank - Money Mar-
ket $43,637.40 
Cash in Bank - Grant Ac-
count $759.88 
Retreat Deposit $500.00 
Quilt Show Deposit $2,600.00 

Total Assets $58,665.41 
    
Liabilities and Capital   
Texas Sales Tax Collected $37.79 
Retreat Fees $2,822.97 
Total Liabilities $2,860.76 
Capital   
Net Worth at 5/31/09 $46,095.12 
Net Income 2009-2010 $9,709.53 
Total Capital $55,804.65 
    
Total Liabilities and Capi-
tal $58,665.41 

Income Statement 
Year Ended May 31, 2010 

Revenue - Guild Busi-
ness  
Administrative Revenue  
Grant Income-Liabilty Ins $1,000.00 
Cash Donations $146.51 

Interest Income $132.65 
Community Service 
Revenue  
Community Service Dona-
tions $334.05 
Grant Income-Educations 
Services $150.00 
Guild Activities Revenue  
Raffle Quilt $1,251.00 
Guild Products Revenue  
Pins & CDs Sales $72.98 
Library Revenue  
Library Book Sales $48.49 
Media Revenue  
Grant Income-Publicity $300.00 
Newsletter Advertisements $355.65 
Newsletter Postage $100.00 
Membership Revenue  
Guest Fees $51.20 
Membership Dues $5,440.00 
Nine Patch Muslin Sales $36.30 
Programs Revenue  
Grant & Other Program 
Income $4,241.00 
Workshop Fees $2,452.00 
Total Revenue Guild 
Business $16,111.83 

  
Revenue Quilt Plano 
2009  
Admissions Revenue $16,540.03 
Mini Quilt Auction revenue $4,102.04 
Raffle Quilt Revenue $3,462.00 
All Other Quilt Show Reve-
nue $8,987.09 
Total Revenues Quilt 
Plano 2009 $33,091.16 

  
Total Revenues $49,202.99 
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Expenses - Guild Business 
Administrative Expense  
Annual Filing Fees $5.00  
AQS Membership $25.00  
Bank Charge & Supplies $311.72  
CPA Expenses $4.90  
Donation-Quilt Foundation $280.00  

Grant Expense-Liability 
Insurance $1,000.00  
Non-grant Liability Insur-
ance $32.00  
Plano Chamber of Com-
merce $275.00  
PO Box Rental $96.00  
Postmast Permit Rental $185.00  
Service Pins $127.40  
Storage $980.00  
Supplies, Postage, Print-
ing $568.02  
Community Service Ex-
pense  
Supplies $1,014.75  
Guild Activities Expense  
Block of the Month Ex-
penses $46.43  
Raffle Quilt Expense $557.66  
TAQG Expenses $408.16  
TAQG Dues $200.00  
Library Expense  
New Books and Supplies $81.90  
Media Expense  
Grant Expense-Publicity $217.32  
Newsletter Printing $67.33  
Newsletter Postage $32.81  
Membership Expense  
Anniversary Pins/Lone 
Star Awards $47.25  
Nine Patch Supplies $10.60  
Directory Printing $899.42  
Hospitally Supplies $111.53  
Membership postage $15.84  
Supplies $55.98  
Programs Expense  
Grant Contracted Services $3,045.00  
Guild Meeting Facilities 
Rent $475.00  
Speaker Fees $1,425.00  
Speaker Lodging $780.44  
Speaker Mealsrs $500.41  
Speaker Travel $1,214.29  
Supplies and Equipment $144.22  
Workshop Facilities Rent $190.00  
Workshop Teacher Fees $2,355.00  
Total Expenses Guild 
Business $17,786.38  

Expenses-Quilt Plano 2009  
Grant-Qult Show Publicity $1,141.50  

Awards Expenses $1,224.69  
Facilities Fees $8,952.65  
Set Up Expenses $3,891.25  
Show Catalog Printing $1,458.75  
Show Products Expense $2,090.30  
All Other Quilt Show Expenses $2,947.94  

Total Quilt Plano 2009 expenses $21,707.08  
  

Total Expenses $39,493.46  
Total net Profit Fiscal Year 2009 $9,709.53  
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Sawtooth Sampler Block of the Month 
 
We will be doing a 12” finished Sawtooth Star with a different 6” block in the center. There will be 12 blocks in 
all, two blocks a month. 
 
For the star you will need: (You can work ahead on the star part if you wish.) 
 Star points – 1 yd. 
 Background – 1 ½ yd. 
 
The surprise blocks are 6” finished and will fit in the center of the star. They can be done with scraps or fat 
quarters. 
 
For each star block you will need: 
 Star points –  cut 8 (3 ½” x 3 ½”) squares 
 Background –  cut 4 (3 ½” x 3 ½”) squares 
   cut 4 (3 ½” x 6 ½”) rectangles 
 
On the back of the star point squares, mark a diagonal line. Place a star point square face down at one end of 
the background rectangle (right sides together). Sew on the diagonal line (Fig. 1). Press, then trim leaving a ¼” 
seam allowance (Fig.2). Press toward point (Fig. 3). 
 
Sew another star point square on the other end of that same rectangle (Fig. 4). Make sure the diagonal line is 
going in the right direction. Sew on the diagonal line. Press and trim leaving a ¼” seam allowance (Fig. 5). Press 
toward point (Fig. 6). 
 
Sew a background square to each side of two star points (Fig. 7). Press toward points. Sew a star point to each 
side of the 6” block (Fig. 8). Press toward points. Sew sections together. Your block should measure 12 ½”. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
See Page 11 for this month’s blocks! 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH -  Connie Litfin  
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Block Two - Carrie Nation  

Fabric Requirements:  

Fabric A - Main Color  
Cut 4 (2" x 2") squares Cut 1 - 1 "x 
10" strip  
 
Fabric B ~ Color  

Cut 8 (2" x 2") squares Cut 1
- 1 W' x 10" strip  

Assembly: 
Put strips right sides together and sew 
length using ¼” seam allowance. 
Press to dark color. Cut into 1 ¼” sec-
tions; sew into 4-patches. Using dia-
gram sew block as shown. This block 
will be inserted in the center of 
Sawtooth Star.  

Block One—Puss in the Corner Variation 
 
Fabric Requirements: 
 
Fabric A – Main Color 
 Cut 6 (2” x 2”) squares 
 
Fabric B – 2nd Color 
 Cut 2 (2” x 2”) squares 
 
Fabric C – Background 
 Cut 4 (2” X 3 ½”) rectangle 
 
Assembly: 
Lay out pieces as shown in diagram 
and sew together. This block will be 
inserted in the center of the Sawtooth 
Star. 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH, August 2010 blocks— Connie Litfin 
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 Office Use Only: Date Received:  _______________  
  Amount:  _______________  
 □  Cash □  Check #  _______________  

 
Quilters Guild of Plano 

Membership Application 
(for New or Renewing Members) 

 
PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY: 
 
Name:  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Address:  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 STREET CITY STATE ZIP 
Phones:  home: __________________________  work: __________________________  cell: ________________________________  

 
Email:  _____________________________________________________  birthday: ___________  spouse’s first name: ________________  
 MONTH/DAY ONLY 
 
If interested in joining a friendship group, check which time is most convenient:  
 □  morning  □  afternoon  □  evening  □  weekend 
 
Check those committees where you would like to volunteer or learn more about their activities: 
□  Historian □  Small groups □  Guild products □  Education □  Directory 
□  9-Patch □  Block of the Month □  Service quilts □  Library □  Membership 
□  Door prizes □  Programs □  Holiday stocking project □  Quilt Show (various jobs) 
 
Please share with us a list of your skills, talents and hobbies that you would like to share with the Guild: 

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
How did you hear about the Guild? 

 □  Guild web page  □  Guild member □  Another guild 
  □  Guild newsletter □  other publication  
  □  Other (please describe) ____________________________________________________________  
 

Membership dues are $25 per year, and are due June 1st.  New members joining after January 1st will pay a reduced rate of $15 for the remaining 
months of the year.  Members are listed in the Directory if their  information is received before August 1st. 
 
Active membership is granted on receipt of application and paid dues.  Active members attend Guild meetings, participate in Guild activities and/or 
work on committees.  All active members have voting privileges. 
 
Dues include website access to the monthly on-line newsletter.  If you prefer a hard copy sent to your home, please add $10 to help defray the cost 
of printing and mailing.  Mail your completed form with a check (made payable to “QGP”) to the following address: 

 

Membership 
Quilters Guild of Plano 

5000 York Lane 
Plano, TX, 75093 

 

The Quilters Guild of Plano is a not-for-profit 501(c)(3) entity and does not discriminate on 
the basis of race, color, national origin, sex or handicap. 

Demographic information: (this information is necessary for the Guild to obtain grants from various sources) 
 
Age □  18-34 □  35-54 □  55 or older Gender □  female □  male 
 
Ethnicity □  White (not of Hispanic origin)  □  Black (not of Hispanic origin) □  Hispanic 
  □  American Indian or Alaskan Native □  Asian or Pacific Islander □  Other 
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President       Sheri Smith 
VP-Membership      Crisann Skinner        
 Maria Eakin 
VP-Programs Donna Petrick 
VP-Community Ser-
vice        Julie  Schaefer 
VP-Guild Activities       Tina Connolly 

VP Media        Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Secretary        Donna Lobelson 
Treasurer        Shirley Weaver 
Librarian        Emily Armstrong 
Quilt Show 2011       Kemberly Wilshire 

Committee Chairs  
Assistant - Member-
ship  

Assistants - Programs      Sherry Worley 
 Donna Lobelson 
Assistant - Treasurer       Madelyn Beachboard  
Assistant - Librarian Becky Woods 
 Debbie Skorepa 
Block of Month        Connie Litfin 
Directory        Rebecca Clayton 
Door Prizes        Maria Eakin 
Education       Margaret Schafer 
Fat Quarter Lotto       Open 
Historian        Mindy Myint 
Hospitality        Open 
Inventory Control       Lut DeMeulder 
Newsletter Editor       Mickie Warrington 
Nine Patch        Janice Bentley 
Publicity        Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Retreat 2010 Janet Plotkin 
 and ADOS group 
Service Quilts        Karen Christoffer 
Show 'n Tell       Karen Hawkins 
Small Groups Cathy LaManna 
Stocking Project       LaDawn Dalley 
TAQG      Aggie Meszaros 
Web E-mail Open 
Web Master       Beverly Geise 

Guild Officers 2010-2011 

Happiness Is…QUILTING!Happiness Is…QUILTING!Happiness Is…QUILTING!Happiness Is…QUILTING!    
217 N. Kentucky, McKinney, TX  75069 

972-542-8839 
   Shop Hours:  Mon-Sat 10-5 & Thurs 10-7 
   
 

Eat, Create, Fun: 
A Weekend in 

Downtown 
McKinney 
9/10 – 9/12 

In Cooperation 
with Stained Glass 
of McKinney and 
Sip ‘n Doodle 
3 classes + 2 

nights at the Grand 
Hotel 
$199 

Check Website for 
Details 

 

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 
www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 
info@HappinessIsQuilting.com 



 

 

    

 

Quilters Guild of Plano 
PresentsPresentsPresentsPresents    

    

Christmas StockingsChristmas StockingsChristmas StockingsChristmas Stockings    
Have you got the Christmas spirit?Have you got the Christmas spirit?Have you got the Christmas spirit?Have you got the Christmas spirit?    

August 12, 2010 
 

Parkway Hills Baptist Church 
2700 North Dallas Tollway 

Corner of Chapel Hill 
On the east side of the Tollway 

 
SOCIAL TIME - 6:30 pm ~ MEETING TIME - 7:00 pm   
(Only board members will be admitted before 6:30pm) 

The Quilters Guild 
of Plano is funded in 
part by the City of 
Plano. 
The Quilters Guild 
of Plano does not 
discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex 
or handicap. 

QUILTERS GUILD OF PLANO 
PO BOX 260216 
PLANO, TEXAS 75026 
 


